Public Comment-Gnoup

From: Sent: Laura Capps < laura@lauracapps.com> Saturday, October 16, 2021 2:15 PM

To: Subject: sbcob Childcare



Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors. Thank you for your work during the pandemic on such important issues. I am so glad you will be discussing childcare and encourage you to vote to allocate \$2 million of ARPA funds towards childcare relief and recovery. I see how a lack of good childcare has long lasting impacts on a child's life well into high school.

This podcast is so informative; I've shared with my colleagues on the school board and others. <u>Is Child Care a Public Responsibility? - The New York Times (nytimes.com)</u>

Thank you so much, Laura Capps



Laura Capps CEO & Founder 805.245.5465 lauracapps.com

Sent:

From: Nicki Parr <nparr@wevonline.org>

Sunday, October 17, 2021 10:34 AM

To: sbcob

**Subject:** WEV Letter of Support for Emergency Childcare Initiative (10/19/21 agenda)

Attachments: WEV support for ECCI 101721.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Please see attached Letter of Support from WEV's CEO, Kathy Odell, submitted for consideration as part of the Emergency Childcare Initiative presentation to the Board of Supervisors on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> October. Thank you,

Nicki Parr



Nicki Parr, Director of Programs, Services & Strategy

Direct: (805) 456-2348 Main: (805) 965-6073 www.wevonline.org

Business Training | Loans | Advisory Services

WEV is a Certified Community Development Financial Institution (CDFI)



BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Melissa Livingston Chair

Banks Staples Pecht Co-Vice Chair

Andrew Winchester Co-Vice Chair

Nancy M. Crouse, CFA Treasurer

> Linda Rossi Secretary

Aruni Boteju Emma Bridges Kristina Eriksen Jayme Garone Cheryl Heitmann Junemarie Justus Elaine Kitagawa Emily Latour Rosanne Welcher Joey Zumaya

#### HONORARY BOARD

Joan Rothenberg Kate Silsbury

#### IN MEMORIAM

Susan Bower Carnzu Clark Jean Schuyler Naomi Sommer Hal Thornton

#### FOUNDER/CEO EMERITA

Marsha Bailey

CEO Kathy Odell

#### Women's Economic Ventures

21 E Canon Perdido, Ste 301 Santa Barbara, CA 93101

290 Maple Court, Suite 268 Ventura, CA 93003

805-965-6073

wevonline.org

October 15, 2021

To Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors:

#### **Letter of Support: Emergency Childcare Initiative**

I am writing to offer WEV's endorsement and support of the Emergency Childcare Initiative which focuses upon meaningful solutions to support local childcare providers economically impacted by the Covid-19 pandemic.

I am the CEO of Women's Economic Ventures (WEV), a local non-profit organization dedicated to creating an equitable and just society through the economic empowerment of women. WEV is a business resource network for anyone looking to start a business, grow a business, or improve their business skills. We provide small business training, advisory services, financial literacy programs and small business loans in Santa Barbara and Ventura counties.

I believe that the economic recovery of our local community is intrinsically connected to the availability of quality, affordable childcare. Without this resource, working parents are constrained in the economic opportunities available to them to support their families, and a lack of affordable childcare perpetuates the barriers to economic empowerment for women and minorities. Additionally, without adequate childcare for working parents, local businesses are not able to source the workers they need to themselves recover from the financial impact of the pandemic.

In supporting the ability of existing childcare providers to stay open and well-resourced with grants and other recovery efforts, the entire community benefits. WEV has already committed to providing specific business training in English and Spanish to childcare providers through an initiative with the City of Santa Barbara Public Library. The availability of recovery grants and other relief efforts targeted to this critical population of service providers will bring necessary economic relief to those in need, as well as provide a tangible demonstration of the County's commitment to bolstering childcare services in our community.

Sincerely,

Kathy Odell

CEO, Women's Economic Ventures

kodell@wevonline.org

Kathy S. Odell

From: Stephanie Gleiberman <steph.gleiberman@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, October 18, 2021 1:12 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: I urge you to vote to allocate \$2 million of ARPA funds towards childcare relief and

recovery

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi,

My name is Stephanie Gleiberman, from Santa Barbara 93111.

I am a single working mother of two young boys. I have worked for Cottage hospital for over 7 years, first as a clinical inpatient pharmacist and now as a clinical informatics pharmacist. I'm responsible for the safe configuration medications and medication order sets, and during COVID we were exceptionally busy because the drugs used to treat COVID 19 were novel, and clinical recommendations were rapidly evolving. My work helps ensure the safe and efficient treatment of patients, and I was able to continue to work during the pandemic due to the emergency childcare I received through programs funded by initiatives like this.

Thank you for your consideration,

Stephanie Gleiberman

From:

Glenn Morris <glenn@santamaria.com>

Sent:

Monday, October 18, 2021 2:21 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Public Comment: Item D3 (10-19-21)

Attachments:

ECCI SBC ARPA Recommendation - Support.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Please share the attached as part of the public record on this item.

Glenn Morris, ACE President & CEO



Business Advocacy & Services | Visitors Bureau | Economic Development

phone: 805.925.2403 x825 | cell: 559.909.1012 | glenn@santamaria.com

Visit us online at SantaMaria.com.

Need resources to re-open your business and start your recovery process? Click <a href="http://santamaria.com/COVID19-Recovery">http://santamaria.com/COVID19-Recovery</a> for the most current resources!

# THANK YOU TO OUR CHAMBER INVESTOR PROGRAM SP

# CHAIRMAN







## **EXECUTIVE**













# DIRECTOR















DIGITALWEST HONDA





TOYOTA





















## INVESTOR

American General Media Armando's Autobody & Paint Inc. Autoworld 805 BBSI Babe Farms, Inc. Black Bear Diner - Santa Maria Boys & Girls Clubs of Mid Central Coast CA Real Estate Co., Inc. CALM Care Connection Transport Services Cat Canyon Resources, LLC CenCal Health Certified Freight Logistics College and Career Readiness, Santa Barbara County Education Office Comcast CommUnify Community Bank of Santa Maria Darensberries, LLC Diani Companies Family Care Network, Inc. FUEGO 97.1 Hot Hits/La Buena Golden State Water Company Innovative Produce InSPArations Full Service Salon & Spa J. Wilkes Wines Jack's All American Plumbing JR Bookkeeping Morris & Garritano Insurance Moxie Cafe New Life Painting/Bath & Kitchen/Restoration NKT Commercial I, LLC One Capital Management, LLC Orkin Central Coast

PCPA - Pac PETS Hosp Veterinar Phoenix Pro Innovative Plantel Nur Prudential ( Safran Cabi Santa Barba Santa Maria Santa Maria Santa Maria District SCORE Sai SESLOC F Smith's Alai SM Tire SpotOn Testa Cateri Tileco Distr The Towbes The Salty B Trojan Petro Urban Plani Planning VTC Enters Wave Busin Wells Fargo Wilshire He Services Wine & Des World Finar Strategic WSPA Xtreme Elec The Y



18 October 2021

Honorable Bob Nelson, Chair Honorable Joan Hartmann, Vice Chair Honorable Gregg Hart, Supervisor Honorable Steve Lavagnino, Supervisor Honorable Das Williams, Supervisor

#### Ladies and Gentlemen:

The Santa Maria Valley Chamber of Commerce represents businesses of all sizes and industries in the Santa Maria Valley and across Northern Santa Barbara County. As a champion for these businesses and the communities they serve, we seek to identify and bring resources to solving issues that become impediments to their growth and vitality. While the COVID-pandemic has highlighted and exacerbated many challenges, in reality issues like child care capacity and quality have been with us for many years.

Our businesses cannot recover without strong child care, and our local child care system, stressed by the pandemic, needs our support. The Chamber supports the Emergency Child Care Initiative's effort to Rebuild Santa Barbara County's Economy by Investing ARPA Funds in Child Care. We recognize this investment will not, by itself, solve the issue or immediately add significant new capacity. It will, however, help ensure the problem doesn't get worse, while also increasing the engagement of individual child-care providers with support systems which can improve the quality of their operations and prepare them for potential expansion.

Child care is a key element of the infrastructure needed for business and community success and, due to the pandemic, an already fragile child care system, has been further stressed. Children experienced learning loss and trauma and need appropriate services, screenings, and support. Parents struggled to work while caring for their children during the pandemic and need to know that their children are in a safe, stable, high-quality, and equitable environment so they can work. For our businesses and economy to recover, schools and child care must be available.

Finally, it is worth noting that child care providers are themselves businesses and, in many cases, employers. They deserve the same degree of support and attention that has been, appropriately, brought to bear for other key industry sectors. This investment, particularly the relief portion, will provide important short-term assistance that can be the difference in making sure these businesses continue and that the service they provide to families and other businesses continues.

The Santa Maria Valley Chamber encourages the County to accept the recommendations of the Emergency Child Care Initiative and invest critical child care spaces and infrastructure across the county with American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 funds.

Sincerely,

Glenn D Morris, A President & CEO